
 
 
 

 
NOTICE is hereby given that a Rainbow Township Advisory Committee Meeting of 
the Hindmarsh Shire Council was held at the Civic Centre Small meeting room on 

Monday June 20th 2022 commencing at 7.30pm. 
 

MINUTES 
Meeting opened : 19:35pm 
 
1. Acknowledgement of the Indigenous Community 
 Chairperson opened the meeting by acknowledging the Indigenous community 
We acknowledge the Shire’s indigenous community as first owners of this country. We 
recognise the important ongoing role that indigenous people have in our community and pay 
our respects to their elders and people, both living and past. 
 
2. Attendance & Apologies 
 Attendance 
 Alison Ey, Allira Roberts, Graham Nuske, Bill Hutson, Greg (Larry) Roberts,    
        Colleen Petschel, Max Clark & Wayne (Butch) Schulze 
 Apologies 
 Ron Ismay  
 Moved Graeme Nuske/Alison Ey AiF C 
 
3. Disclosure by Committee members or Councillors or Council Officers of   
        any interest or conflicts of interest in any item on the agenda  
 NA 
 
4. Confirmation of Minutes 
 The minutes of the last meeting be confirmed as a true & correct account    
         of proceedings 
 Moved Allira Roberts/ Max Clark AiF C 
 
5. Business Arising from the Minutes 
 NA 
 
6. Correspondence  
 - Enduro organisation – Shire permission 
         - Danthonia quote for entrance sign 
 All correspondence be read & accepted 
 Moved Colleen Petschel/Allira Roberts  AiF C 

 
7. Events 
 NA 



 
8. General business as notified to the Chair  

 
a. Enduro Organisation 

o All permits have been granted 
o Nothing more to do at this stage until they work out how many cars 

are entering the race 
o The risk management needs to be signed off 
o Supper room and hall will need to be organised on the day 

 
b. Town Entrance Project update 

o Alison went through the attached quote 
o Need to get more clarification about footings etc in the quote 
o Need to check in with VicRoads 
o Colleen sent through a request (19:45) to Phil King to request that 

the Shire funds of $10,000 be rolled over 
o There should be another $2500 floating around somewhere 

(Secretary a tad confused at this point!) 
 

c. New residents meet & greet financial allocation 
o Usually in October/November 
o Bill asked why the allocation had been cut back from $500 to 

$250 
o Thinking of doing a stand up & mingle set up this year as 

greater opportunity for chatting 
o We also talked about putting together an information pack for 

new residents 
o Motion : That Allira Roberts will organise the information pack  

Moved Bill Hutson/ Max Clark AiF C 
 

d. Disabled parking outside the Doctor’s Surgery update 
o Ron Ismay & Simon Landrigan visited the site with Alan Roberts 
o Potential to paint lines but it seems to need more..so may need to be 

referred to the Asset management Team 
o Would have been good if Allira had been part of the consultative 

process 
o Needs to be user friendly 
o More relevant community consultation required 
o Motion : Request to include this as a budget proposal to the 

Shire 
Moved Max Clark/Graham Nuske AiF C 
 

e. Albacutya Bridge Plaque update 
o Larry has talked to Parks (Justin Oakley) and Carol Paech. 
o Parks is very supportive of the idea 
o When the weather improves Larry will organise a site visit. 

 
f. Community consultation for Llew’s Silo project 

o When the plans are more organised and solid it will go to the 
community for consultation. 
 
 

 



9. Councillor Report 
 NA 

 
10.   Officer Report 
        - Grading has slowed down due to the inclement weather 
        - Swimming Pool contractors are still an issue..in discussions with YMCA 
        - There will be a Transfer Station upgrade 
        - From the 1st January 2023 there will be glass curb side collections 
        - The playground at the Court House has started to be removed 
        - One of the cabins has been installed at the Caravan park 
        - Tree trimming on rural roads has commenced 
        - This was Butch’s last meeting prior to his retirement…Larry, on behalf   
          of the Committee thanked him for his commitment and service to the    
          Rainbow Community. 
 
11. Urgent business 
 NA 

 
12. Finance report 
 - Finance Report handed out at the meeting 
        - Request for a detailed financial breakdown 
             Moved Max Clark/ Alison Ey  Aif C 

 
13. Decisions to be made 
 NA 

 
14. Meeting Closed 
 20:19 
 
15. Council Officer Authorisation 
 
*to be completed by the Council Officer 
 
I Mick Henderson accept the following recommendations made by the Rainbow Township 
Advisory Committee at this meeting held on 20 June 2022:  

 
ITEM NO. DESCRIPTION DECISION 

8c New residents meet & 
greet financial allocation 

That Allira Roberts will organise the information pack 

8d Disabled parking outside 
the Doctor’s Surgery 
update 

Request to include this as a budget proposal to the Shire 

 
 

SIGNED:   
 
Dated:  22/08/2022 
 
 



 
 

 


